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Patient participation group

_____________________________________________________________________
Date:     Monday 22nd May 2023, 18:00 – 19.15 pm
Venue:  Brookmill Medical Centre, Leigh
Attendees: Nancy Smith, Julie Connell, Margaret Fenton, Elizabeth Marshall, Verna Talbot, Edith Coleman, Eileen Crompton and Michelle Balcolme.
Speaker: Andy Smillie via Microsoft Teams.

Apologies: Patricia Calland, Loraine Knockton, Mr & Mrs Mort, and Marjorie Baines.
Minutes of last Meeting: The group confirmed the minutes from the last meeting were a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Maters arising from the minutes:  Margaret asked if anyone attended the Open Day at Foxleigh surgery on 28th April.  No one had other than Margaret herself and she got there at 1.40 pm and was told she was late.  Apparently, they finished early as numbers dwindled as the morning went on.  It should have been on from 10 am – 4 pm.  Margaret just picked a few leaflets up and left.
Speaker: Andrew Smille, First Contact Practioner – via Microsoft Teams:
Andrew introduced himself to the group and gave a brief description of his role within the Practice.  Appointments at the Practice have been available since March this year.  Patient’s do not need a referral from a GP as staff members can book in for them for an initial assessment.  The appointments are booked directly via GP Connect.  They can see patients with joint pains such as neck and back.  Patients must be over 16 years of age.  After initial assessment they can refer onwards for bloods/scans ect.  Most patients are seen at Brookmill on a Monday but they also use The Avenue Surgery (Leigh Health Centre). He said that a search shows that they free up 50-60 GP appointments a week.

Andrew said he would send us some leaflets for the waiting room as members of the group said it would help to bring the service to notice.
Speakers going forward: the group would like to hear next from:
· Lymphoedema Nurse – Michelle said she would contact her and let her know the next meeting date and let us know if she is able to attend.
· Mental Health – Jack/Elaine.  Julie has email for these and will arrange once the future meeting date has been confirmed to see if they could attend. 

Coffee Morning: If was discussed at what price we are going to sell the cakes and drinks.  The group suggested keeping everything at the same price so: Cake and a brew for £2.

Representative from Crohn’s disease who will be attending on the day is called Hazel from the South Manchester network.
Margaret and Edith will be helping out 9-10.30 am then Michelle and Elizabeth 10.30-12 noon. Julie C will be in to set up and will stay until 11.30 am to help out.  Laura the Office Manager will help to tidy up.
Raffle tickets are already being sold on reception and Elizabeth has had a book of her own to sell.

It was suggested that we advertise the coffee morning.  Julie said that she would email Practices in the area and attach a poster and, also ask if we could put a poster up in the chemist next door to us.
Any other business: Margaret asked everyone if they had been for their spring covid vaccination.  Most who were entitled had already had theirs and a few had appointments booked.  Margaret said you can go online to book or ring 119 and they will most of the time give you an appointment in your area.
119 is for nationwide so sometimes they may offer appointments out of the area.
NEXT PPG MEETING: MONDAY 24th JULY 2023 AT 
6 PM PROMPT.
